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January 5, 2023 
 

 
Dear Friends and Colleagues:  
 
 One individual last in the building yesterday, January 4, 2023, has tested positive for 
COVID-19.  This person was on the 12th and 20th f loors.  Appropriate individuals have been 
notif ied.   

 
I suspect you are tired of the pep talks and attempts at humor.  Today I will wax poetic.  

Here is a haiku: 
 
COVID is still here 
So are RSV and flu 
But we keep smiling. 
 
We also keep up the good work we are doing here, and looking out for one another.  Best 

wishes, all.     
 

       Yours truly, 
 
 
 
      Rebecca R. Pallmeyer 
      Chief District Judge  
      Chair, Dirksen Courthouse Building Security  
         Committee  
 
 
 


